
October 1, 2024

Town of Bermuda Run 
120 Kinderton Blvd, Suite 100 

Bermuda Run, NC 27006 
336-998-0906

www.townofbr.com

Town Hall Hours: M-F 8:30 am - 4:30 pm 

​Town Hall Calendar - October

10/8 - Town Council Meeting ~ 6 pm
10/12 - Special Occasion Band in
Concert ~ 6 pm
10/16- Planning Board Meeting ~ 6 pm
10/17 - Vision Committee Mtg ~ 9:30 am
10/18 - Food Truck Friday *Rescheduled date. ~ 5 pm
10/19 - Garden Club Shredding Event ~ 9 am - Noon
10/16 - 11/2 ~ Early Voting at Town Hall
10/22 - Council Agenda Mtg ~ 8:30 am ​
10/26 - Envision in Concert ~ 6 pm
10/28 - Brush/Limb Pickup

https://www.townofbr.com
https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=0199816b-bc8e-4f61-b208-773c0872491d




Click HERE for Davie County Board of Elections Information.

Message from Mayor
Mike Brannon

As we say hello to October and goodbye to
September, let me again thank our team of
volunteer planners and Town Staff for their hard
work in organizing our 25th Anniversary
celebration events last month.

Unfortunately, both our luncheon and Food
Truck Friday events had to be cancelled due to the impacts of Hurricane
Helene. The Food Truck Friday event is now rescheduled for October 18, so
please plan to join us for that evening of food, games, music and prizes.

https://www.daviecountync.gov/93/Elections


As many of you have noticed at the US 158 roundabout—in front of WinMock
—our Flags at the Blue Heron Trail construction is underway! The engraved
pavers that many of you ordered are also being etched and will be placed in
the walking surface of that area as well. The current timeline has the
completion of this project scheduled for late-November. Updates will be
provided via Town meetings and social media. Once complete, this will be such
a wonderful gateway to Bermuda Run and Davie County! 

As discussed in our recent Town Council Meetings, road resurfacing work is
scheduled for the month of October and will impact several roads throughout
the Town. The Town’s website has published a document that lists the roads
and scheduled dates for this resurfacing work. Please be respectful of the work
crews, follow their directions and keep their safety and the safety of other
drivers and pedestrians in mind.

As a reminder, early voting will begin at Town Hall from Thursday, October 17
through Saturday, November 2. Voting hours are Monday-Friday from 8:00 am
to 7:30 pm and on Saturdays from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm. Please take time to
exercise your right to vote at this convenient location. **Please note that this is
only for early voting, and Election Day voting (November 5) will be at your
assigned voting location. Please visit the Davie County Elections website for
more information.

Due to early voting in the main chamber of Town Hall, there is the possibility
we will be moving the meeting location of our October Planning Board Meeting
(October 16) and Council Agenda Meeting (October 22). If one or both of these
meeting locations are changed, the Town will publish this information in the
meeting announcement, the Town’s website, and on social media.

On a sad note, we lost a person special to this Town with the passing of
Kathryn Crosby. As many of you know, she was the driving force behind the
Crosby Tournament held for many years at the Bermuda Run Country Club.
Not only did this tournament bring celebrities from sports, music and television,
it helped raise money for the Crosby Scholars program that exists today. If you
are visiting Town Hall, I encourage you to take a few minutes to look at the
many photographs of these celebrities who helped make this tournament—and
Bermuda Run—so special. Rest in peace, Kathryn, and thank you for your
passion for education and for embracing this wonderful Town.

I am also saddened to share the news of the passing of former Town Council
member Jerry West, who served our community from 2011 to 2019. A long-
time resident of Bermuda Run, Jerry was dedicated to improving our town and
leaving a positive impact on those around him. His commitment to service,
kindness, and leadership will be greatly missed. Our thoughts are with his
family and friends during this difficult time. Let us honor his legacy by
continuing to support our community as he did.

As I mentioned in last month’s message, our five-person Town Council now
has a vacant seat. While we will continue to move forward with our current
council leading the Town, I want to again remind everyone that if you are a
resident of our Town and have the time, energy and commitment to serve in
this important role, I encourage you to reach out to me to discuss this
opportunity. This is an opportunity to be a part of a great leadership team and
help serve this wonderful Town.

https://www.townofbr.com/bermuda-run-paving-schedule-fall-2024/
https://www.daviecountync.gov/93/Elections
https://daviecountync.gov/93/elections


I want to again thank all of you for the opportunity you’ve given me to serve as
your mayor in this wonderful place we live, work and play! I continue to meet
with residents to listen to concerns, share ideas and simply talk about this
special place called the Town of Bermuda Run.

As always, I look forward to connecting with you in person, by phone, or via
email. Please reach out to me if you would like me to speak at your small
group gatherings or at any organized events. I am happy to share town news,
answer questions, and certainly listen to your ideas or concerns. You can
reach me by email mbrannon@townofbr.com or by phone 336-775-7633.
Mike

Mayor: Mike Brannon

Town Manager: Andrew Meadwell

Town Clerk: Cindy Poe

Finance Director: Dora Robertson

Town Council:  Mike Ernst, Rae Nelson, Christy Schafer,
and Jeff Tedder

Quick Links

Town Website

Facebook

YouTube

Town of Bermuda Run | 120 Kinderton Blvd. Suite 100 | Bermuda Run, NC 27006 US

Unsubscribe | Update Profile | Constant Contact Data Notice

mailto:mbrannon@townofbr.com
https://www.townofbr.com
https://www.facebook.com/bermudarunnc
https://www.youtube.com/@townofbermudarunnc7810
https://www.constantcontact.com/legal/customer-contact-data-notice

